MINUTES OF A BUILDING, GROUNDS, SAFETY, AND INSURANCE MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON APRIL 8, 2025

The meeting was called to order by committee chair Mark Hanson.  Members in attendance included Michelle Merritt, Lee Ann Lambert, Josh Turner, Tom Rodgers, and Mark Menn.  Absent was Steve Finney and Ryan Weeks.  Visitors were CallaBria Putrino with Hancock County Public Transportation.  

Motion to approve the Interagency Agreement between the City of Macomb and Hancock County for public transportation services was made by Ms. Merritt and seconded by Ms. Lambert.  All members present voted aye.  

Hamilton Sun, LLC, solar was discussed.  Mr. Menn stated that he thought solar companies were to come to the building meeting and discuss their projects before they went to full board.  He called Justin Greeley with Bellwether who stated per board minutes they are not required to come to a committee.  Mr. Greeley did the solar review and submitted it back to Ms. Wilde-Tillman in February.   Ms. Merritt motioned to have a special building committee meeting on April 15 at 6 p.m. to discuss the Hamilton Sun solar project with Mr. Farkes.   Mr. Greeley was asked to draw up an ordinance that states solar companies need to present their projects to the building and grounds committee prior to moving to full board.   

Insurance bidding was discussed.  This should be done every 2-3 years.  It will be 2 years this fall.   Mr. Rodgers moved to have Bellwether draw up the specs on bidding insurance.  Ms. Merritt seconded.  All members present voted aye.  

Ms. Merritt moved to inform Ramsey Financial that we are putting together a packet to bid insurance.   Mr. Rodgers seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye.  

There are 4 open worker’s compensation cases.  

Mr. Rodgers made a motion to have Ms. Wilde-Tillman send a memo to the department heads stating they need to have their first safety course set up with Bliss-McKnight by June 2025.  Ms. Lambert seconded.  All members present voted aye.

There is a claim for Memorial Hospital for worker’s comp.  The building committee is recommending the finance committee process the worker’s comp payment instead of sending it through insurance.  Ms. Merritt moved this to be moved on, Mr. Turner seconded.  All members present voted aye. 

Claims were gone over.  Ms. Merritt made a motion to approve the claims, Mr. Turner seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye.

Motion to recess until April 15 at 6 p.m. was made by Ms. Merritt, seconded by Mr. Rodgers.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m.

							Respectfully submitted,


							Mark Hanson, Committee Chair
